
 

 

 

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL – vkaminski@wrha.mb.ca 

November 13, 2020 

 

 

 

Ms. Vickie Kaminski 

President and Chief Executive Officer 

Winnipeg Regional Health Authority 

4th Floor – 650 Main Street 

Winnipeg, MB  R3B 1E2 

 

Dear Ms. Kaminski: 

 

RE: CUPE LOCAL 2719 - MAPLES PERSONAL CARE HOME - INSPECTION 

  

We are writing to request a copy of any public health inspection reports from Maples Personal 

Care Home from September 2020 to-date, November 12, 2020. 

  

On October 17, 2020, public inspectors conducted an unannounced inspection of Parkview Place 

as a result of the COVID-19 outbreak at that facility. Shortly after, the recommendations of the 

report were made public through the media.  

 

That report contained important recommendations to the operator on improving the quality of 

care during the pandemic. 

  

We understand that at least two unannounced inspections have taken place at Maples Personal 

Care Home in the past two weeks. 

  

As the union representing support staff at both Parkview Place and Maples Personal Care Home, 

we would like to receive copies of any inspection report conducted at the site and request that 

these reports be made public. 
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We prefer to receive these reports through this medium, rather than through a long FIPPA 

process, as our members, the residents, and the public should have access to this timely 

information. 

 

We look forward to our ongoing positive relationship, and as always, feel free to reach out to us 

on any topic. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

SHANNON McATEER 

CUPE HEALTH CARE COORDINATOR 
DJ/SMc/ajh/cope 491 
 

Cc: Daniel Talde, CUPE National Representative 

 April McDonald, CUPE National Representative 

 Lee McLeod, CUPE Regional Director 


